
December 3, 2019 

Notice of Proposed Emergency Action 
Pursuant to the requirements of Government Code (GC) section 11346.1, subdivision (a)(1), the 
Department of Justice (Department) is providing notice of proposed emergency adoption of a 
regulation regarding Data Broker Registration. 

Submission of Comments 

GC section 11346.1, subdivision (a)(2) requires that, at least five working days prior to the 
submission of the proposed emergency action to the Office of Administrative Law (OAL), the 
adopting agency provide a notice of proposed emergency action to every person who has filed a 
request for notice of regulatory action with the agency.  After submission of the proposed 
emergency regulation to the OAL, the OAL shall allow interested persons five calendar days to 
submit comments on the proposed emergency regulation as set forth in GC section 11349.6. 

The text of the proposed emergency regulation and the “Finding of Emergency” are posted on 
the Department’s website at https://oag.ca.gov/meetings/public-participation. 

The Department plans to file the emergency rulemaking package with the OAL at least five 
working days from the date provided at the top of this notice: December 3, 2019.  If you would 
like to comment on the Finding of Emergency or the proposed emergency regulation, those 
comments must be made in writing only, must contain a notation that identifies the emergency 
regulation to which they relate, and must be received by both the Department and the OAL 
within five days of the Department’s filing with the OAL.  The Department may respond to 
comments at its discretion.  Send comments simultaneously to: 

Department of Justice 
California Justice Information Services 
Attn: Kelly Brannigan 
P.O. Box 160608 
Sacramento, CA 95816-0608 
DataBrokerRegulation@doj.ca.gov  
 
and  
 
Office of Administrative Law 
300 Capitol Mall, Suite 1250 
Sacramento, CA 95814 


